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Newsletter Staff 
Julie Schilf, jschilf@wi.rr.com
Dawn Storves, ds53405@gmail.com

Hello everyone.

I am your new president and happy to start my 
year of serving. 

Some of you may know me from my time 
facilitating the hiking group. ALL has had some 
wonderful presidents in the past. I will try to fi ll 
those shoes as best I can.

You may be wondering just how to pronounce 
my last name. My last name is IDE and is pro-
nounced EeeDee. I know it defi es logic but 
there it is. I have learned to respond to all 
manner of pronunciations including the occa-
sional reversal of my name.

In the months ahead you will be hearing about 
our ALL 20th anniversary celebration in 2018. 
Until next time continue to enjoy all that ALL 
has to off er.

Wren Ide

President’s CORNER  

Some Changes in the Works...
The Continuing Education and Community Engage-
ment unit at the University of Wisconsin-Parkside 
is going through a transition to separate program-
ming. Community Engagement will move to the 
main campus at some point this academic year 
and Continuing Education (CE) will remain at Tal-
lent Hall. The Adventures in Lifelong Learning 
program will continue to operate in partnership 
with CE. Campus leadership is working with the CE 
director to refi ne the transition and decide upon a 
new name for the unit. Some of the services will be 
impacted due the transition. Although it’s near and 
dear to our hearts, we have made the decision to 
begin to sunset the Mini Courses program and off er 
limited classes in the academic year 2017-18. It is 
undecided if CE will be the home for future youth 
programs as well. It is our hope that we retain 
this programming going forward. CE will support 
the campus by adding pre-counseling services 
adult degree completion programs and other for 
adult centered programming such as conferences, 
certifi cate programs, and other professional skill 
development programs. We will continue to off er 
the Aging Well conference and other educational 
community events. We are happy to continue 
partnering with ALL, as we feel this program is 
deeply connected to the CE core mission that is 
centered on life-long learning. For a listing of our 
current off erings please go to: www.uwp.edu/ce. 



	

	 What	 Who	 Where	 #	

Jun	
27	

Podcast	explanation,	
exploration,	&	
discussion;	public	
library	access,	it’s	
features	&	Badgerlink	

Jarlene	&	Frank	 UW-P	
Computer	Lab	

	13	

Jul	
25	

Useful	Traveling	
websites/Apps;	
Scanvenger	Hunt	

Barb	&	Tom	 UW-P	
Computer	Lab	

	11	

Aug	
24	

New	Wisconsin	Sirsi	
Library	system,	online	
resources,	books,	
magazines	&	music.			

Shannon	Urban	 Kenosha	Public	Library,	
Northside	Branch	

	18	

Sep	
28	
	

No	meeting:		conflict	
with	lecture	&	Labor	
Day	

•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•
			

•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•		 	•	•	

Oct	
24	

Customizing	Google	
Maps,	Using	Location	
iPhone	Services;	
Creating	Flyers	&	
Posters	

Barb	Scholwin,	Tom	
Coe	&	Barb	Leable	

Tallent	Hall,	Room	182	 17		

Nov	
28		

Review	Windows	10	by	
M.Martin,	Flyer	Project	
B.Leable,	Android	
Phone	Tips,	F.Klein	&	
Photofunia	&	Bitmoji	by	
T.Coe	

Mike	Martin,	Tom	
Coe,	Frank	Klein	&	

Barb	Leable		

Tallent	Hall,	Room	182	 12	

Dec	 No	meeting	 •	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•		 •	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	 	•	•		

Jan	
30	
	

Android	smartphone	
discussion,	Prisma	/	
Slack;	and	Lynda.com	
(Kenosha	Public	
Library).	

Frank,	Tom	and	
Barb	

Tallent	Hall,	Room	
182	

17	
	

Feb	
27	

Tax	Software,	Slack,	
Google	Alerts,	
Lynda.com,	tracking	&	
security	apps	plus	
thieves	using	
technology	

Frank,	Tom,	Barb	
and	Jarlene	

Tallent	Hall,	Room	
182	

20	

Mar	
••	

Internet	Footprint	as	it	
affect	one’s	privacy		

Jeff	Timm	 Tallent	Hall,	Room	
182	

18	

Apr	
••	

If	this	is	a	Smartphone,	
Why	Do	I	Feel	so	
Dumb?	

Gail	Varhula,	
Director	of	Marketing,	

Connect	Cell		

Tallent	Hall,	Room	
182	

24	

May	
••	

New	Technology-Public	
Library:		Overdrive	&	
Hoopla,	etc.	

Rachel	Murphy	 Kenosha	Northside	
Public	Library	

39	
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A look inside: it’s ALL about technology! from Jarlene Kriehn

So monthly meetings (except holidays and lecture days) 
were scheduled to help members search out information 
on all things technology.  

ALL members of any ability are welcome because mem-
bers usually know more about a subject than they think.  
We share information, ask questions, schedule speakers 
on specifi c topics and call on members to present their 
interests.  Members may suggest topics and the planning 
committee tries to fi nd speakers or research the informa-
tion to share with the other members.

We try for hands-on subjects in the Parkside computer lab 
during the summer months when the labs are more ac-
cessible.  We have taken fi eldtrips to the Kenosha Public 
Library and heard from phone store and gadget store 
managers about the technology they 
have in their inventory.

Members may attend as many meetings as they want.  
Going to all meetings usually means that I can bring 
home something new each time no matter what the topic 
is.  Other members just go when specifi c topics pique 
their interest.  It doesn’t matter because no money is 
charged and no reservations are needed.  By joining the 
email group list, members can receive meeting reminders 
and that month’s topics.

Want to learn more? Just get on the mailing list! 
Contact Jarlene Kriehn at jkriehn2007@att.net or 948-0836

The ALL Technology Focus Group started aft er 
a series of summer computer classes ended.  
Members simply wanted to learn more.  

Check out a sampling of the timely topics  

explored and discussed in the Technology Focus 

Group 2016-2017 calendar...
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COMMITTEE REPORTS
AUDIO-VISUAL COMMITTEE 
Larry Gregg: lgregg@wi.rr.com
Jarlene Kriehn: jkriehn2007@att.net

IF YOU ATTEND CLASSES, Jarlene needs occasional help 
with equipment setups for classes in Tallent Hall.

Larry Gregg video records most of the lectures, and past 
lectures are available on DVD. The DVD box is usually in 
the back of the lecture hall. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

CLASS COMMITTEE
Merrilee Unrath: mleeu@wi.rr.com
Darleen Chiappetta: dchiappetta2@wi.rr.com

Occasionally change of location is required, so please 
check your email regularly for class updates. 

Upcoming Class Off erings
AUGUST CLASSES will be taught in conjunction with 
upcoming Day Trips...
August 9 - Dr. Laura Rexroth will present the Gershwins 
in preparation for ALL’s trip to Ravinia. 
August 28 - Dr. Hom Kadal will enlighten us on the topic 
of Superconductivity, making us a more knowledgeable 
audience for the September trip to Fermi Labs.

SEPTEMBER CLASSES include...
Sept. 6 - Judge Piontek concerning Veterans’ Court
Sept. 15 - Steven Rogstad speaking about “The 
Unknown Lincoln”
Sept. 26 - Dr. Heather Miller on Audiology  

OCTOBER CLASSES include...
Oct. 4 & Oct. 11  (Wednesdays) - 2 sessions of 
Astronomy by Dr. Pat Fendreis.
Oct. 6 - Gregory Berg returns on Friday for the 1st of 
his series of lectures detailing the Metropolitan Opera 
Simulcast season. 
Oct. 17 & Oct. 24 (Tuesdays) - classes on “The Birds & 
the Bees”, with Bird authority Rick Fare & Bee specialist 
Vicki Steger.

We love getting suggestions for speakers and topics. Just 
contact either Merrilee Unrath or Darleen Chiappetta.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

 STRATEGIC PLANNING COMMITTEE
Patricia Gross     patriciagross368@yahoo.com
262-658-8849
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

DAY TRIP 
COMMITTEE
Julie Rae Friedman: 942-7113, jrf@wi.rr.com
Martha Krimmer: 554-8122, mkrimmer2@wi.rr.com

What you should know for Day Trips:
It is important to GET YOUR REGISTRATION IN RIGHT 
AWAY – on line if possible. If you have registered and are 
unable to attend an event, call Vanessa at the ALL off ice 
at 595-2793. If we know about it before the deadline we 
will refund your money (we have to confi rm for tickets and 
restaurants and pay what we contracted for).  If you are 
unable to attend aft er the deadline and we have a waiting 
list, we will try to sell your spot to the next on the wait list. 
Call the trip leader listed on the fl yer for information on the 
trip itself. As always, events are subject to change. 

MILWAUKEE SYMPHONY PRELUDE SERIES:
We are still looking for more members to join us at 
the Friday Milwaukee Symphony Series. We leave 
Tallent Hall at 8:30 and have a pickup at Roma Lodge 
in Racine. We ride up in a school bus in order to keep 
the price down. There is a preconcert lecture or style 
show before the performance. Please check your fl yer 
for dates.  Please call Darleen Chiappetta at 262-
654-9177 or Nancy Barda at 414-852-0645 for more 
information.

Sunday, August 13, 2017: Ravinia 
We are traveling again to Ravinia for the dinner and 
concert package. The performance is “Tribute to 
Ira Gershwin” which includes George Gershwin’s 
Rhapsody in Blue and selections from Fred Astaire 
and Gene Kelly fi lms. 

The ALL Points Bulletin –Fall 2017

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Thursday, September 7, 2017: Fermilab
Fermilab is America’s premier laboratory for particle 
physics and accelerator research funded by the 
U.S. Department of Energy. Thousands of scientists 
from Universities and laboratories around the world 
collaborate at Fermilab on experiments at the 
frontier of discovery. 

September 13: Chicago Art Museum
Senior Day at the Chicago Art Museum and lunch at 
Russian Tea Time.

Thursday 
October 19: 
East Troy 
Trolley
We are going for a 
ride on the electric 
Train in East Troy. There will a catered lunch on 
the train. Aft erward we will visit the Museum at the 
depot and an old fashioned Ice Cream Parlor nearby.

November: Wind Farm
We are working on a trip to a wind farm or other 
alternative energy.

December 7: Sanfi lippo
We are going to have a Christmas Brunch in the 
Carousel Room, tour the Music Room and listen to a 
Theatre Organ Concert at the Sanfi lippo Estate.

Martha Krimmer is retiring as Co Chair of the Day 
Trip Committee at the end of September. Anyone 
interested in the position please call Wren Ide.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

FINANCE COMMITTEE
Pat Koessl: 694-3453 patricia.koessl@gmail.com

Treasurer
Colin Carter is the new Treasurer of ALL, taking 
over from Wendi Schneider.
ccarter13@wi.rr.com   262-886-3372
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
LECTURE COMMITTEE
Mac MacCaughey: mmctwo@wi.rr.com 

Work will begin early in September on the lecture 
schedule for the fi rst half of 2018.  

This will be our 20th year of providing regularly 
scheduled lectures, on a wide variety of topics by 
people who experts in their fi elds, to stimulate our 
thinking and curiosity. We do not pay these people 
who volunteer their time and knowledge with us; they 
get a heartfelt “thank you”, a warm handshake and a 
nice  ballpoint pen inscribed with UW-Parkside and 
Adventures in Lifelong Learning.  

We always appreciate suggestions for lectures and 
do need contact information for the speakers you 
suggest. We cannot guarantee that your suggestion 
will make it onto our schedule, but it will certainly 
seriously considered. As has been noted in the past, 
ALL members have wide-ranging interests with many 
contacts, which can prove most helpful in planning 
our lecture schedules. 

For the last couple years we have had the luxury 
of more ideas and suggestion than will fi t into our 
schedules, and are always on the look-out for more 
potential lectures.  Please send your suggestions to 
me at mmctwo@wi.rr.com.

REMINDER: ADVANCE HEALTHCARE PLANNING

IF...you want to ensure future health care wishes will 
be respected.

IF...you (or anyone in your family) need to fi nish your 
power of attorney for health care.

IF...you’re not sure how to start the process.

ADRC (Aging and Disability Resource Center) can help! 
Trained staff  are available, free of charge, to guide you 
through the paperwork and talk with you about your 
specifi c wishes and concerns.

Appointments for Kenosha County residents are on
Wednesday mornings, 9 a.m. – noon.
8600 Sheridan Road, Kenosha, WI 53143 (Entrance D)
To schedule, call: 262-605-6646 or 1-800-472-8008

In Racine County, call (262) 833-8777
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~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
SOCIAL COMMITTEE
Joyce Gyurina: 657-5990, 
joygy31@wi.rr.com
  

    ATTENTION! Save the Date   
                 September 11, 2017    
ALL”s   Annual Picnic at Prichard Park in Racine.

Registration starts at 11:15 am
Lunch will be served at noon.

 

The Annual Meeting Luncheon was held  in 
Parkside’s  ballroom on June 19, 2017 and was 
well attended. The various lunch selections were 
all delicious and prepared by the new chef and 
food service at Parkside. Before the meeting, 
members had the opportunity to visit and browse 
the tables which displayed posters of various 
committees and focus groups. The colorful posters  
contained pictures of activities and events that 
were held during the year. The annual meeting was 
brought to order by outgoing President Patti Gross, 
who introduced the new president, Wren Ide.

The meeting contained  annual reports, election 
of off icers and  an  introduction of new Board 
members. Aft er the short meeting, members and 
guests were entertained by Jamey Buencamino, 
a talented classical guitarist.   
The Social committee is also responsible for the 
“greeters” who welcome ALL members and guests 
before each lecture  and special events.  Members 
are greeted with a warm friendly “hello”  and a 
big smile. 

I am very proud and grateful for my volunteer 
greeters who willingly arrive in good as well as 
bad weather, always with a friendly greeting and 
an inviting smile.  

 A big “thank you” to each and every one!!  
You are appreciated!!                 

Joyce Gyurina, Social Committee Chair

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
VOLUNTEER COMMITTEE
Kathy Hoff mann: 847-746-3416,  
kathyhoff mann@mac.com

Many thanks to all the awesome volunteers who 
help out. Your volunteer service is important!

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

CONFIRMATIONS 
AND CHANGES                  

Registration confi rmations from 
the ALL off ice for classes and trips, or room 
changes, are sent via e-mail. If you change your 
email address, notify Vanessa Greco, greco@uwp.
edu. Please check for new messages every few 
days! No email? We’ll phone you.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

MEMBERSHIP SERVICES 
Marion Sperer: 634-0336, mjs1831@yahoo.com

Our membership has been holding steady at about 
554. We gained 20 new member in May - July.
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

VOLUNTEERS 
ARE ALWAYS...
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help out. Your volunteer service is important!

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

the ALL off ice for classes and trips, or room 

Some Reminders:
ALL Off ice Hours for the remainder of the 
Summer (through August)
M, T, W – 9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.

As of September 1st, off ice is open regular 
hours: Monday-Thursday 8:30 - 1:30

Needed! 
Wanted! 
Loved!!

To join the fun - 
call Vanessa at
262-595-2793
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FOCUS GROUPS
DUPLICATE 
BRIDGE   
Patti Gross: 658-8849, 
patriciagross368@
yahoo.com

The Duplicate Bridge group has a lot of fun while 
learning to play and score a round for 2 or 3 tables, 
or learning how to use the Stayman Convention. You 
do not need a bridge partner to join the group. If you 
want to be “dealt in,” call Patti or email her to be 
included in our schedule.

SOCIAL BRIDGE  
Patti Gross: 658-8849,  
patriciagross368@yahoo.com

Social Bridge is a friendly group of players who 
try to improve their skills and practice strategies. 
We play in the Tallent Hall break room on Thursdays 
from 1:30-3:30 PM. To be dealt in, call or email Patti 
to be included in our schedule. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

CURRENT AFFAIRS 
DISCUSSIONS 
Sy J. Adler: 877-3628, 
      Cell: 708-785-4067       
                      seymourjadler@gmail.com
Ted Anderson: 639-7863 trawisc@gmail.com

The place to be at noon on the third Monday of each 
month is the Orchard Room in Tallent Hall, where a 
group of curious, thoughtful ALL members get together 
to discuss local, national, and international events 
of the day. Topics have ranged from infrastructure to 
privatizing long-term care in WI, from net neutrality 
to Brexit, from the South China Sea to the White 
House, from Russia to hopeful innovations in science 
and technology. We search for solutions that elude 
politicians, economists, and leaders in business, labor, 
and education. We generate a better understanding 
of the issues due to the diversity of our participants.  

Simply put: we learn from each other. You are invited 
to join us. We think you will enjoy participating in our 
spirited discussions. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

GREAT DECISIONS 
Terrence & Therese Constant
T2constant@aol.com, 657-0877 
Great Decisions participants are currently holding 
discussions monthly on topical U.S. foreign policy 
issues such as the European Union, Trade Policies 
and the South China Sea.  Forty ALL members are 
signed on to take part in these discussions. 
Information on how and when to register for the 
2018 program will be given in the next APB.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

ALL-A-BLOOM
Dawn Feldman-Brown: 694-1748 
pdfbrown@yahoo.com, 
Judy Knutson: 657-5658, 
jknutson6906@sbcglobal.net

We have had a wonderfully informative, entertaining, 
and social spring and early summer season this year, 
with the weather being unusually cooperative.

In April we had a tour of Millager’s Nursery where we 
learned a great deal about the process of producing 
a large variety of fl owers and bushes. Our trip to 
Berryville Farm was a true learning experience on 
growing and maintaining strawberry fi elds. In June 
we shared the joys and woes of our own gardens. 
July found  us at the Potters Garden where we saw 
exotic blooms of great beauty, a wide variety of 
many other plants, and two beautiful ponds full of 
water fl owers. Aft erwards we had a picnic at Dawn’s 
home and garden.

Coming up for the group is a trip to Hawthorne 
Hollow in August, a workshop on succulents in 
September, and a fl oral demonstration in October. 
In November we wrap up and begin planning for the 
2018 season which for us starts in March.
Questions? Contact Dawn Feldman-Brown at 
262-694-1748 (pdfbrown@yahoo.com) . 

The ALL Points Bulletin – Fall 2017

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

THE  P.M. 
BOOK CLUB 

MerriLee Unrath, mleeu@wi.rr.com
Linda Davis at lindapierangeli@gmail.com

Several members met recently and compiled a list of 
titles for our ALL’s Aft ernoon Book Club’s reading for 
the next year. This group alternates between fi ction 
and nonfi ction. All are welcome.

Here’s our reading plan:

2017________________________________________
August 14          “Hillbilly Elegy: A Memoir of a Family  
    and Culture in Crisis”, by J. D. Vance.

September 11   “The Lilac Girls: A Novel”, 
   by Martha Hall Kelly.

October 9           “Born A Crime:  Stories from A South  
    African Childhood”, by Trevor Noah.

November 13   “The Casual Vacancy”, 
   by J. K. Rowling.
 
2018________________________________________
January 8           “The Outermost House:  A Year 
                                 Of Life On The Great Beach Of Cape 
   Cod”, by Henry Beston.

February 12      “Rules Of Civility:  A Novel”, 
   by Amor Towles.

March 12            “Evicted: Poverty And Profi t In The  
                  American City”, by Matthew Desmond.

April 9                  “When We Were Strangers: A   
   Novel”, by Pamela Schoenewaldt.

May 14                 “The Other Wes Moore: One Name,   
   Two Fates”, by Wes Moore.

July 9                   “A Gentleman In Moscow”, 
   by Amor Towles

Meetings are usually held on the 2nd Monday each 
month, at 1:00 pm in the Orchard Room 
of Tallent Hall. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

A.M. NON-FICTION 
BOOK CLUB 

                                                  Ross Boone at 262-492-6076
, 
or email Clarice Rohling at drohling1@wi.rr.com

Aug 21       “At Home – A Short History of Private Life” 
by Bill Bryson

With the author’s wit – he takes us on a room-by-room 
tour of his house pointing out how items found there 
shapes his life.

Sept. 18   “Politics of Resentment” 
        by Katherine Cramer
The rise of Scott Walker in Wisconsin’s politics.

Oct. 16     “Evicted” by Matthew Desmond
Pulitzer Prize winner that reads like a novel – deals with 
poverty in Milwaukee and issues between tenants and 
their landlords.

Nov. 20     “The Murrow Boys” by Lynne Olson
Edward R. Murrow’s pioneering CBS’s World War Two’s 
news team that invented modern broadcast journalism.

If these books challenge your interest we’d love to 
see you join our small group of dedicated non-fi ction 
readers. We meet on the 3rd Monday of each month at 
9:00 am in the Prairie Room in Tallent Hall.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

GREAT BOOKS
Doris Nice, nice@uwp.edu, 
262-694-2650

The Great Books group meets at 10:00 am on the 
4th Monday of every month in Tallent Hall. 
We take turns leading the discussions, guided by 
included questions. Everyone is welcome. 

The group is fi nishing the 6th reader in the Great 
Discussions series of the Great Books Foundation.  
Recently we read works of Thomas Mann, Katherine 
Mansfi eld and Karel Capek 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

The ALL Points Bulletin – Fall 2017
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~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
POETRY  
Ron Story: 
ron.story@att.net, 577-5864

The Poetry Focus Group, which meets at ten o’clock 
on the second Monday of each month in the Prairie 
Room of Tallent Hall, continues its readings in The 
Vintage Book of Contemporary American Poetry 
with periodic respite in the lyrics of Bob Dylan and 
Leonard Cohen.  

Contact Ron Story (ron.story@att.net) for more 
information.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

INTERNATIONAL  
STUDENT 
FRIENDSHIP
Nat Cycenas   262-639-4408   ncycenas@wi.rr.com 

UPCOMING EVENT:  International Friendship Picnic 
on September 23 at Petrifying Springs Park. 
Contact Nat for more information.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

TECHNOLOGY                                                                                                              
Tom Coe: tecoe@wi.rr.com

Frank Klein: frankmarnie@gmail.com
Roger Stasik: rrstasik@gmail.com

Jarlene Kriehn: jkriehn2007@att.net, 262-948-0836

The next meetings of the Technology Focus Group 
are scheduled for the fourth Mondays on these 
dates:  August 28th, September 25th is canceled 
(Enjoy the ALL Lecture) and October 23rd (Don’t be 
fooled by the 5th Monday this month).  We meet in 
Tallent Hall 182 during the year. Contact Jarlene to 
join the email group list for the meeting reminders 
and topics chosen for that meeting. If you have 
suggestions for topics, please submit them to one of 
the members on the planning committee. The topics 
are chosen based on the availability of presenters or 
access to resources. Members of all ability levels and 
interests are welcomed at the meetings.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

OVER THE 
HILL HIKERS                                                                    
For more information, contact: 
Lynda Jobman, cell: 262-914-0660
parksidehikers@gmail.com 

The Over-the-Hill Hiking groups are well underway 
with a number of hikes already taken since the fi rst of 
May. The AM hiking group under the co-leadership of 
Lynda Jobman and Nancy Barda has been very active.  
With the help of monthly volunteer leaders, we have 
had 12 hikes in Racine and Kenosha State and County 
parks and trails.  We’ve also had several lakefront hikes 
to take advantage of our location on Lake Michigan.A 
few hikes are set up in Lake County, Illinois at their 
wonderful Lake County Forest Preserve locations. 

The PM Hikers under the leadership of Al Locke 
have also planned weekly hikes (with a couple of 
rain-outs), visiting local pubs or restaurants in the 
late aft ernoon/early evening.  A fun time has been 
enjoyed by as many as 30 hikers at these events in 
June and July.  More fun hikes are being planned by 
Al for the rest of the summer.   

Turnout for most hikes has been great and we are 
happy to see many new hikers join us as well as our 
dedicated core of seasoned hikers. Our fi nal three 
months of hiking for 2017 are being planned. Among 
those are hikes along the Pike River, Grant Park in 
South Milwaukee and Lake Geneva to take advantage 
of Wisconsin’s beautiful fall colors.  On August 8 we 
are even planning a trip to Chicago’s Botanic Garden 
as a special treat.  Hikes conclude at the end of 
October.  We start up again in May 2018.  

To be added to the Over-the-Hills Hiking
 mailing list contact:   parksidehikers@gmail.com

Morning hikes:  Lynda Jobman 262-914-0660 and  
  Nancy Barda 414-852-0645  

Late aft ernoon/early evening hikes: 
  Al Locke   ael@wi.rr.com

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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Member Changes: Contact Vanessa Greco in the ALL off ice with any changes to your status.

APRIL 2017
Debra Gitzlaff 
6302 45th Street #12
Kenosha, WI 53144
262-948-0288
gitzlaff ken@aol.com

Nancy Hoelter
3611 Kinzie Avenue
Racine. WI 53405
262-930-3449

Cathy Kirkland
kcrew@wi.rr.com
Jerry Kirkland
hawk23@wi.rr.com
6510 Open Meadow Road
Racine, WI 53402
262-681-3139

Roger Pacanowski
7600 2nd Ave
Kenosha, WI 53143
262-652-5370
pacanowski20@yahoo.com

Curtis  Perry
5701 Hwy 38
Franksville, WI 53126
262-681-0589
per1230@aol.com

Helen Schumacher
5516 2nd Avenue, Unit 2B
Kenosha, WI 53140
262-657-7577
helenschu@aol.com

Linda  Selsberg
4410 86th Place
Kenosha, WI 53142
262-694-6695
lindaselsberg@gmail.com

MAY  2017
Joyce  Firebaugh
1020 Prairie Dr #16
Racine, WI 53406
262-412-2121
joycefi rebaugh7@gmail.com
Morris Firebaugh
1020 Prairie Dr #16
Racine, WI 53406
262-412-2121

Kirsten McVey
6300 5th Avenue
Kenosha, WI 53143
262-657-0507
kdmcvey39@gmail.com

JUNE 2017
Cynthia  Brusky
9275 S 51st Street
Franklin, WI 53126
262-758-2002
yorkiemom53@yahoo.com

Gale Cassens
633 Madison Street
Burlington, WI 53105
262-716-9637
gcassens@wi.rr.com

Susan Cassens
633 Madison Street
Burlington, WI 53105
262-716-9642
s_cassens@yahoo.com 
Jo Ann Hansen
3424 Daisy Lane
Racine, WI 53405
262-554-7030
jhansen120@wi.rr.com

Arleen Neumann
755 Waters Edge
Racine, WI 53402
262-639-7579
aneumann10@wi.rr.com

Ann Pavilonis
1319 N Sunnyslope Dr #204
Mount Pleasant, WI 53406
262-939-0614
apavilonis@wi.rr.com

Helen  Rosenberg
934 Leamington Ave
Glenview, IL 60025
847-989-8164
rosenbeh@uwp.edu

Nancy  Willing
2122 Superior Street
Racine, WI 53402
262-633-4135
willingn@hotmail.com

Tui Wyllie
1516 16th Place
Kenosha, WI 53140
262-909-4674
chuchanee@hotmail.com
 

All Points Bulletin – Fall 2017

WELCOME NEW ALL MEMBERS

Florence Wesselius, 1922 - 2017
Florence Paul Wesselius passed away peacefully in her sleep on June 2, 2017, at Brookside 
Care Center from complications of Alzheimer’s disease. 

Florence was a well-known prescence with the ALL community. She became coordinator 
of adult education for Gateway and was instrumental in helping to establish programs for 
adult learners throughout the state. She received numerous awards from Gateway and other 
organizations for her work. She retired in 1988.

Florence came to Kenosha in 1953 when her husband, Zeke, had been off ered a construction job, and they became 
founding members of Wesley United Methodist Church. When Zeke was killed in a car accident in 1955, Florence 
had decided she needed to get an education if she was going to support her family. She enrolled at Kenosha 
Vocational School, which would later become Gateway Technical College. Despite interruptions in her education 
for children and her marriage to Art, she eventually completed her two-year degree and taught for a few years. She 
also worked as a bookkeeper. She later earned a Bachelor’s Degree from UW-Parkside and then a Master’s Degree 
from UW-Madison.

CORRECTION: Feb. 2017
Lisa Scott Ptacek   

3654 North Bay Road, 
Racine, WI 53402
262-681-2414  
lisascottptacek@aol.com
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